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All the staff, led by our excellent Head Teacher, are to be congratulated on this 

report. There is much to celebrate, especially when one considers the difficulties and 

challenges the school has faced since the inspection of September 2013.  

The adults who work at our school, and the governors, have shown resilience and 

dedication in raising the bar and realising this good result. 

Our task now is to improve the school further to become outstanding. So I thank and 

commend all the stakeholders, including parents and pupils, who have supported in 

order to accomplish the significant achievement of becoming a good school. 

David Watson 
Chair of Governors 


